
FORTRESSenifBEAR
4639 Sawmill Creek Road

Sitka, Alaska

March 23,2017

Re: Fortress Of The Bear site:

Following up on the original December 16, 2015 purchase request.

In light of the FERC lines on the property Fortress accepts the 99-year lease paid
continuing at the annual $600 per year.
If the FERC is lifted and the city chooses to sell the property, Fortress Of The Bear is
requesting a $100 property sale for the site.

The following is a cost breakdown of incurred expenses and it FOTB's hope that this board
and the CBS will understand and support our request.

Les & EVY Kinnear

Co-Directors

Fortress of the Bear site investment generalization.

FOB incorporated in the spring of 2002 and lobbied the CBS for access to the site. WE
signed a long term lease, and took possession of the site on Aug. 1 2003. Demolition of
residual mill infrastructure and initiating action on ADF&G bear permit requirements were
our focus. Initial fees to the city included $6,100.00 first and last months rent, we secured a
multimillion dollar general liability insurance policy with the city as co-insured. We were
billed $1,100.00 for property insurance for the first year. With the cost of specialty tools,
fuel, equipment, scrap shipping and labor our expenses for the first year were @$45,
000.00.

Over the next four years, while meeting ever changing ADF&G requirements we created
bear management gating systems, eliminated several hundred tons of unserviceable
material and scrapped at least 200 tons of metals. If it could be repurposed on site it was.
From 2004-2007 we invested $45,000.00 in time and $25,000.00 in expense to continue
development. In the spring of 2007,1 constructed an ADA accessible ramp to a viewing
deck as one of the last requirements for the ADF&G permit to recover bears. The permit
was issued on the 19^^ of July 2007 and the first bear arrived eight days later. A second bear
arrived on September 20^^^ While we had nearly exhausted our resources we at last had
something to show for all our efforts.
Our first season exhibiting bears involved a great deal of coordination between a small,
overextended staff and a haphazard, ill-coordinated, though enthusiastic visitor experience.
We continue to expand our appeal through the cruise industry and tour companies.
Subsequent seasons have seen a progression of sophistication all around. We were
especially delighted when we acquired electricity, water, sewer and real restrooms.
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